
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: 2539930/4322525

Date: 23 January 2020

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2.

If we find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure 
they put matters right.

On 3 September 2019, we inspected the nursery and found that the provider was not 
meeting some of these requirements. As a result, we served a welfare requirements notice. 
This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within the 
timescales set out. The inspection report will be able to give parents further information 
about this notice. We also took steps to cancel the provider's registration. The provider has 
a right to object to our intention to take this step

Actions needed by 3 October 2019:

make sure that identity checks and vetting processes are completed for all staff working at 
the nursery, and this must include obtaining a DBS check

implement the safeguarding policy and procedures, with particular regard to the use of 
mobile phones

train all staff to understand the safeguarding policy and procedures to ensure they have up-
to-date knowledge of safeguarding issues

take into account the number of children, staff and layout of the premises and ensure that a 
paediatric first aider is able to respond to emergencies quickly

put appropriate arrangements in place to support, coach and train staff to enable them to 
fulfil the requirements of their role.

The provider has met the actions set out in the welfare requirements notice. The provider 
objected to us taking steps to cancel the registration. Having heard the provider's reasons 
for objecting, we have decided not to proceed with cancellation and the provider remains 
registered with Ofsted.
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